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BROOK STREAM – STREAMBANK GRADING AND PLANTING 

During the August 2022 weather event some of Nelson’s rivers and streams suffered stream 

bank or stream bed erosion. We need to remediate some of these areas to reduce the chance 

of the river flooding again and damaging Council assets and/or private property.  

We have identified an area of low lying vegetation to be removed along the Brook Stream, off 

Nile Street. Once the existing vegetation is removed, we will then evenly grade the existing 

streambank, place turf reinforcement mat (Enkamat), and then we will lay seed and topsoil.   

This work will occur from Monday 6 November 2023. It is likely to take approximately 1 week 

to complete (weather dependent). 

The approximate area of repair is shown in Figure 1 below.  

 



 

   

Figure 1: Taken from Top of the South Maps.  

If you have any questions or queries in relation to this work, please feel free to contact 

either me, by phone on 021 350763 or by email on rebecca.thiessen@ncc.govt.nz, or 

Marc Jary by phone on 027 3886077 or by email on mjary@nelmac.co.nz. 

There may be some noise associated with this work, so we apologise for any 

inconvenience that this may cause.  

We appreciate your patience while this work is completed. 

 

Yours sincerely, 

 

Rebecca Thiessen 

Project Manager 

Nelson City Council 
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